ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY EXECUTIVE GROUP: 8TH MARCH, 2006

SUMMARY OF MEETING

The main points discussed at the meeting of the Ordsall and Langworthy Executive Group held on 8th March, 2006, were as follows:

(a)
Chapel Street
A number of measures were in the process of being implemented to address car parking issues in the area.

A new Partnership Board was to be formed.

The Chapel Street Project Team had been renamed the City Centre Regeneration Team and made responsible for a larger area extending from Salford Quays to Higher Broughton.  This new Team would relocate to Salford Quays although the Community Development Worker would remain in the area and be based in The Angel.

(b)
Dispersal Order
A Dispersal Order covering the entire Seedley and Langworthy Renewal Area had been introduced on 24th February, 2006, and would last six months.

(c)
Central Salford
A revised version of the Central Salford Vision and Regeneration Framework would be submitted, together with a business plan, to the URC Board on 5th April, 2006.  Following this meeting consideration would be given to how to communicate the outcome of the consultation exercise to those who had participated.

(d)
Salford Local Link/Bus Services
Consideration was to be given to changing the start time of the Salford Local Link Service to make it more useful to people going to work.  Details were given of how the service was promoted.  

There were already a number of bus services which received financial support to operate in the area and the limited resources of the GMPTE made an increase unlikely.  Details would be given of the school bus services operating in the area.  

(e)
Salford Construction Partnership
Five courses were to be held providing unemployed Salford residents with on-site experience as part of the NVQ framework.

(f)
Salford Employment Charter
Although the Salford Employment Charter would not continue in its present form its guidelines would still be issued.

(g)
Employment Growth Through Development
Funding had been secured for this project which sought to ensure that local people were involved in the construction and post-construction job opportunities that arose from developments in the city and officers were to liaise regarding the proposed Tesco’s store in Langworthy.

(h)
Primary Schools Update
The proposal to amalgamate four primary schools onto a single site was to be reviewed which would involve further consultation to ascertain any other options.

The diocese were consulting on a proposal to merge the St. James and All Souls Primary Schools onto a single site.

Construction of the new primary school and children’s centre in Ordsall was due to commence on 3rd April, 2006, and end on 27th July, 2007.

An application had been made to design a garden with the theme of “healthy eating” for display at the Horticultural Show at Tatton Park after which it would be relocated to the site of the new Ordsall Primary School.

(i)
Vehicle Crime
A number of issues relating to vehicle crime in the area were referred to the Head of Community Safety for a response at the meeting in May.
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